From: BDC_Lgoima <Igoima@bdc.govt.nz>

Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2024 4:23 PM

To:

Subject: Official Information Request re Stone Cages by Gibbys Café Ref: OIA 072/24

Dear

We refer to your official information request dated 30 May 2024. You requested an update on
the stone cages on the road beside Gibbys Café — Brougham Street.

BDC’s Response

The Brougham Street pedestrian plaza (including the stone-filled gabion baskets) is intended to
remain established and be maintained by council to adequate standards of safety and amenity
until the next stage of plaza development is reconsidered as part of the next LTP cycle for a
decision by June 2025. Should there be any ongoing maintenance or repair work required in the
interim, we encourage this to be reported to council through our service request system.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision.
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.om man.parliament.nz or
freephone 0800 802 602.

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact the Buller District Council

by return email to |goima@bdc.govt.nz.

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information
requests where possible. Our response to your request may be published at
https://bullerdc.covt.nz/district-council/vour-council/reauest-for-official-i

to-lgoima-requests/ with your personal information removed.

Kind regards

Michael Duff | Group Manager Infrastructure Services
DDI 037889646 | Mobile 027 543 9604 | Email Michael.Duff@bdc.govt.nz

Buller District Council | Phone 0800 807 239 | bullerdc.govt.nz
PO Box 21 | Westport 7866

Community Driven | One Team | Future Focused | Integrity | We Care

Email Disclaimer: This correspondence is for the named person's use only. It may contain confidential or legally
privileged information or both. No confidentiality or privilege is waived or lost by any mistransmission. If you receive



this correspondence in error, please immediately delete it from your system and notify the sender. You must not
disclose, copy or relay any part of this correspondence if you are not the intended recipient. Any views expressed in this

message are those of the individual sender, except where the sender expressly, and with authority, states them to be
the views of Buller District Council.
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